

## Representing Over 110,000 Researchers

6120 Executive Blvd., Suite 230, Rockville, MD 20852 | faseb.org

October 19, 2023

The Honorable Bernie Sanders Chairman Senate Committee on Health, Education, Labor and Pensions 332 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 The Honorable Bill Cassidy
Ranking Member
Senate Committee on Health, Education,
Labor and Pensions
455 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Bernie Sanders and Ranking Member Bill Cassidy:

The Federation of American Societies for Experimental Biology (FASEB) applauds President Joseph R. Biden on his nomination of Monica Bertagnolli, MD, as the next Director of the National Institutes of Health (NIH). Bertagnolli's leadership at the National Cancer Institute – where she spearheaded the National Cancer Plan released earlier this year – coupled with her distinguished career as a physician scientist will be invaluable assets to NIH and the entire biomedical research community. As the world leader in fundamental biological and biomedical research, NIH needs a permanent director to maintain and build upon the tremendous progress towards its mission to enhance health through discovery.

FASEB urges the U.S Senate to immediately initiate consideration of this critical nomination and confirm Bertagnolli as NIH Director without delay.

Sincerely,

Mary-Ann Bjornsti, PhD

President, FASEB

May-eris